
By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  

the West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
July 26, 2022, in the Board 
Conference Room. President 
Beverly Burdett called the 
meeting to order at 9:35 am, 
and declared a quorum was 
present.  Pat Stephens led the 
invocation. Board members 
present were Pat Stephens and 
Betty Lewis. Houston McGuire, 
Administrator, Janie Munoz, 
BOM, and Roger Alexander, 
Consultant, were also present at 
the meeting. The minutes from 
the previous meeting were 
approved. There were no 
absent Board members from 
the previous meeting.

The Administrator gave his 
report.

In the staffing update, there is 
a need for nurses, although the 
facility is currently fully staffed.
There are currently 38 residents 
as of  the meeting date, with 
none pending.  

Covid testing is back on a 
biweekly basis for those who 
have not had the shots, due to 
County numbers. There are no 
active cases in the facility at this 
time.

Danco Electric is still waiting 
on parts for the electrical work. 

In landscaping update, the 
sprinkler system has been 
repaired and is working well,   
although one or two sprinkler 
heads still need to be replaced.

Houston reported he has 
outstanding calls to different 
contractors for the outside 
improvements to the facility. 

The yearly State survey of  the 
facility occurred last week and 
went extremely well. The 
facility is currently at 4-Star 
status.

The use of  Cross HealthCare 
continues to be very 
advantageous to the facility.

The QIPP update was good 
and the DSO stands at 57.

Copies of  the completed 
audit were made available to 
the Board. 

The financial report was 
discussed and approved.

The Board voted to approve 
changes in the Employee 
Handbook effective August 1, 
2022.

A bid from RLCC for the lot 
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Ginger and Col. (Ret.) Alan J. 
Bryan

J. Sidney Saunders
Richard Saunders

Jo A. Hufstedler

Lynn and Robbie J. Beal

Lynn and Robbie J. Beal

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Conner

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Conner

Craig and Paula Adams, Kelly 
and Micky Baker, Mrs. Billy J. 
Blair, Mary Bessent, Jeff  and
D’Ann Eubanks, Cynthia Davis 
Garzonie, Todd and Marlo 
Holbrooks, Thomas McBroom, 
Troy and Susan Millican, Patsy 
Pope, Marsha Brown Porter, 
LaRue Robertson, Mary J. Storie, 
Clark and Noel Tinkler, Nita 
Gaye and Gary Williams

across the street has been 
accepted is still awaiting 
signatures.

Future agenda items were 
discussed, and there will be a 
budget workshop August 9th in 
preparation for the new fiscal 
year.

The next regular meeting of  
the Board of  Directors will be 
August 30, 2022 in the Board 
Conference Room.

The meeting then adjourned. 
Looking at the August 

activities calendar, the regular 
happenings are all in 
place….church services on 
Sundays at 3:30, singalong on 
Mondays at 3:30, and beauty 
shop at 10 on Thursdays. Added 
to these will be a shopping trip 
on the 5th, at 9:30, and a trip to 
Ft. Chadbourne on the 16th.  
Jim Gross will be entertaining at 
the monthly birthday party on 
the 23rd. The lone celebrant this 
month is Winona Wagner. 
Happiest of  birthdays to you, 
Ms Winona! The word out on 
the street is that Elvis will be in 
the building on August 6th
entertaining at a Luau Party in 
the dining room!!  The resident 
council meeting will be on the 
30th at 3:30, and suddenly, 
August is gone. Let’s all continue 
to pray for rain!!

Polly Large
Becky Large

Suzann and Richard Johnson

 There was quite a selection of  
melons to choose from at the Farmers Market on 
Saturday, July 30, at Coke County Feed & Ranch 
Supply in Robert Lee.  Other homemade items were 
also available to those who attended.


